
 
 

 “You are the only Bible some unbelievers will ever read.” –John MacArthur . I look for 
Christian Quotes or Spiritual words to put in the Newsletters each month. Just a little “food for 
thought” that can be carried with you. I was going to put the quote I started out this article with 
in this newsletter somewhere, but the more I read it, the more I realized that this is perfect for 
what I was going to write about. I was going to talk about how easy it is to stumble, to sin, to 
not live up to what God expects of us as Christians. 
 You see, I have noticed that I can change on a dime, and that bothers me. Let me ex-
plain… I used to work out at (Coveris) Exopack before this became my job. I don’t know how 
many of you have ever worked in a factory, but if you have you will understand. I worked the 
12 am– 8 am shift and while I was employed there my mouth became a “potty”. It is so easy to 
swear out there. Why? Because it seems like everyone does along with the dirty jokes and con-
versations that you can be a part of. I found myself joining in without putting much effort in. 
It’s very easy to do what everyone else is doing. I am not saying this doesn’t happen in other 
jobs or places for that matter, but I remember those years of working there and I remember my 
mouth.  
 What bothers me is for the most part, I stopped swearing after I quit there. (And yes… 
I still swear at times...I am not perfect!) But, I find myself easily switching back to being a 
potty mouth when I am around a certain group of people or in certain places….and I hate it. 
Why is it that it is so easy to be part of the group? Why am I like this? Why?? I have a feeling 
I am not alone. 
 You see, you don’t have to put much effort into being part of the crowd. What takes 
some effort and work is to NOT part of it. Being in the world implies more than simply inhab-
iting it. We need to actually be involved in our societies. Jesus told His disciples to "go there-
fore and make disciples of all nations" (Matthew 28:19). They were not to set themselves up 
apart from the world and expect others to come to them to hear truth. As believers, we should 
be set apart from the world. This is the meaning of being holy and living a holy, righteous 
life—to be set apart. We are not to engage in the sinful activities the world promotes, nor are 
we to retain the insipid, corrupt mind that the world creates. Rather, we are to conform our-
selves, and our minds, to that of Jesus Christ (Romans 12:1-2). This is a daily activity and 
commitment. 
 We must also understand that being in the world, but not of it, is necessary if we are to 
be a light to those who are in spiritual darkness. We are to live in such a way that those outside 
the faith see our good deeds and our manner and know that there is something “different” 
about us. Christians who make every effort to live, think and act like those who do not know 
Christ do Him a great disservice. Even the heathen knows that “by their fruits you shall know 
them,” and as Christians, we should exhibit the fruit of the Spirit within us  
 How much easier is it to put forth no effort and just do as everyone else does? It is hard 
to stand up and be an example. It is hard to not be like everyone else. But everyday, we must 
re-commit ourselves. I am the only Bible some people will ever see. I must remember that. 
Can someone tell you are a Christian by the life you lead?  

And while we are still in the world, we are called to be set apart, to shine the light that others 
might know Him and be saved (Matthew 5:13-16).  

B-Dawg’s Buzz by Brenda Post, Secretary 
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Glorify God in all we do, 
Grow with Him daily and 
Go with Him to share His love. 

Words from Pastor Luke 

 This month we begin summer. Many of us look forward to summer.  We are ex-
cited for weekend activities, getting outside, trips that are planned and people we will 
hang out with. This is a great time of year.  It is the time of year when we are reminded 
that God is with us and it is God who brings the rains, grows the crops, blossoms the 
flowers and warms us with the sunshine. Summers are a change of pace and an oppor-
tunity for getting those outdoor projects done. 
 As Deacons and Elders there are several projects we will be doing the second 
half of this year.  Your financial giving has allowed us to stay in the black and meet all 
of our financial obligations.  We thank you and praise you for your generosity.  But, we 
also want to give you a “heads up” on some of the bigger projects that will be coming 
in the approaching months and are asking for your help in allowing us to accomplish 
these projects.  Ideally, we would like to create a surplus financially to pay for what we 
need to do and not have to take out a loan.  This means healthier giving to pay for the 
things needed when they are completed.   
 We will be repairing and pouring concrete around the church to repair side-
walks.  About a month ago we had an insurance representative look at our church 
property and he highly suggest the sidewalk repair we will be doing. 
 We will also be replacing all the lighting in our church sanctuary.  If you look in 
the balcony you can see many of the lights are becoming deformed.  These lights are 
original to the church and the sockets that the bulbs screw into are bigger than normal 
and it is getting harder and harder to find replacement bulbs. 
 Finally we are looking to upgrade our speakers, video and pulpit lighting as 
well. All these are out of date and many of the pulpit lights are not working properly.  
We are also finding options to provide better clarity to our video projection. Many of 
you recognize that when all the lights are on it is hard to see the screen and some of the 
images projected on it. 
 We need your help in these upgrades.  We are estimating our cost will be close 
to $30,000 for the needed equipment. This gives you an idea of what we would like to 
build into a fund to cover those costs.  We did budget money for these items last year 
and again this year.  As a consistory, the time is now to get them accomplished.  If you 
have any questions talk to one of the deacons and they can give you better details to 
the upcoming projects. Thanks for your incredible support of this church with your fi-
nancial giving. We are continuing to grow God’s kingdom together. 

Faithfully serving, Pastor Luke and the Consistory 



 
 

From JJ and Tim TenClay in Italy  
 
Dear Friends, 
 Blessings to you all from Italy. Our ministry here in Palermo continues to be in full 
swing, and we have several exciting announcements to share with you in this letter. 
 Tim continues to serve as minister for three Waldensian/Methodist churches in three 
separate communities—Palermo, Trapani and Marsala. Two of these churches are “Essere 
Chiesa Insieme” (Being Church Together) churches, meaning we are a body of believers 
from Italy, Africa (mostly from Ghana and Nigeria), and America, who intentionally strive 
to be the body of Christ together. It is a beautiful thing, and work that we truly enjoy. Tim 
also serves on a special advisory council for “Essere Chiesa Insieme (ECI)” for the Walden-
sian/Methodist Church in Italy. 
 Another part of our ministry is working with the association Pellegrino della Terra 
(PdT), where we are focused on providing services to women (mostly Nigerian) who are 
victims or ex-victims of human trafficking and sexual exploitation. In our last Dear Friends 
letter we announced that Tim had been elected president of PdT and he continues to serve in 
this role. 
 The RCA Global Mission office, in agreement with the Waldensian Church, decided 
to appoint Tim as a part-time RCA missionary due to the extra work he is doing outside of 
his role as minister for the three congregations mentioned above. (Besides his additional 
roles as president of PdT and member of the advisory council for ECI, Tim works in an ad-
visory role with the Waldensian Diaconal Center “La Noce” and helps organize and host 
individuals and groups who visit here in Italy). This agreement came about at the request of 
the Moderator of the Waldensian Church, who has expressed concern that Tim will not be 
able to collect a pension from Italy and can no longer contribute to his American pension 
plan. Therefore, we are currently looking for financial support of one additional PIM share, 
to reinstate contributions to Tim’s RCA pension plan. Please let us know if your church, 
classis or regional synod is interested in supporting our work, and our family, in this way. 
 I (JJ) continue to work with Pellegrino della Terra, but have become more involved 
this year in interviewing women who come to PdT for help, and assisting the local police 
interview women either when the women decide they would like to file a police report or 
when the police request to interview the women for ongoing criminal cases. 
 In November 2016 I was also appointed as one of the two coordinators of the Hu-
manitarian Corridors-Project Palermo. (For more information on Humanitarian Corridors, 
please read our past Dear Friends letters). In December 2016 we welcomed the first two Syr-
ian families to Palermo through this project, and in February 2017 we added a third family. 
All 13 of our guests fled the war in Syria and were living in refugee camps in Lebanon, be-
fore being chosen as guests of the Humanitarian Corridors Project. Some of the costs of this 
project are paid for by funds raised by Mediterranean Hope (the program that runs the Hu-
manitarian Corridors Project), but not all. Because this is a new project in Palermo, the Wal-
densian Diaconal Center has renovated one apartment to house one of the families, and has 
turned one floor of the foresteria (a small hotel that is run by the Diaconal Center) into hous-
ing for the additional two families. Also, the five children who are of the ages to attend pre-
school or elementary school are attending the private school here at the Diaconal Center free  

 

 

Father’s Day is a day set apart to celebrate fatherhood, recognize the influence of fa-

thers in our homes and society, and foster paternal bonds. It is also celebrated to honor and 

commemorate our fathers and forefathers. While it is celebrated in the U.S. on the third 

Sunday of June, in many other countries the officially recognized date of Father’s Day var-

ies. It is believed that Father’s Day was first observed on June 19, 1910, in Spokane, Wash-

ington, through the efforts of Sonora Smart Dodd, a Christian woman and the daughter of 

American Civil War veteran William Jackson Smart. Sonora’s mother died when she was 

age 16, and she wanted a day that would commemorate and honor fathers like her own, 

who had raised her and five other children. Once she began soliciting the idea of an official 

Father’s Day, she met some opposition and even derision, but she persevered. A bill was 

introduced  in Congress in 1913, and in 1916, President Woodrow Wilson spoke at a Fa-

ther’s Day celebration in Spokane, Washington, wanting to make it an official holiday, but 

Congress still resisted. In 1924, Calvin Coolidge became involved, and in 1930 a national 

committee was formed by various trade groups in an effort to legitimize the holiday. The 

battle continued, and in 1966 President Lyndon Johnson made a proclamation for the third 

Sunday of June to be Father’s Day. Finally, it was made an official national holiday when 

President Nixon signed a similar proclamation in 1972. 

 The Bible does recognize a special place of honor for men who were leaders or ex-

amples of excellence in certain skills, such as Jabal, who was “the father of those who live in 

tents and raise livestock” and his brother Jubal, who was “the father of all who play the 

harp and flute” (Genesis 4:20-21). Also, when Abram’s name was changed to Abraham, 

God told him, “I have made you a father of many nations” (Genesis 17:5), clearly indicating 

fatherhood as a place of honor in His eyes. Thus, even though the Bible does not mention a 

Father’s Day, we can clearly see that God does recognize the importance of fathers and 

even gave them special honor throughout history. 

 Furthermore, we can follow this theme of fatherhood in the very person of God 

Himself through countless scriptures (Matthew 5:45; 6:9,32; Romans 1:7; 15:6; 1 Corinthians 

8:6). There are many instances that speak of Jesus Christ, the Son, honoring His Father and 

honoring the will of His Father (e.g., John 17:1 and John 17:5). The apostle Paul taught that 

to honor one’s earthly father is not only a commandment but the first commandment that, 

when obeyed, has a promise of things going well and living long on the earth. “Honor your 

father and mother—which is the first commandment with a promise—that it may go well 

with you and that you may enjoy long life on the earth” (Ephesians 6:2-3). 

Happy Father’s Day!! 



 
 

CONSISTORY MINUTES 
May 15, 2017 

6:00 pm 
 
Elder’s Meeting 6:00 pm      8 present A Quorum 
 

107.  Pastor Luke opened the meeting by offering prayer. 

108. The Constitutional question was asked. The Elders reported on various calls made and  

             presented various concerns of members. 

109. The pastor and Elders went over the membership of First Reformed Church. Contacts                

             will be made to check on the status of various members. 

110. Discussion was held on the same sex marriage issue. We are all encouraged to pray for   

              the delegates to the upcoming General Synod. 

111. MMSC to approve these minutes. 

112. MMSC to adjourn following prayer by Cal Runia. 

Full Consistory Meeting 6:00 pm               14 present A Quorum 
 
 

113. Pastor Luke opened the meeting by reading Ezekiel 37:9-10 and offered prayer. 

114. Ministry Reports: 

 Outreach: The Inflatables will be set up in the park during Good Ole’  

                 Summertime. The FFA will help the committee set these up. 

 Worship: No Report 

 Property: Discussed various scenarios for repairing the sidewalks.  

MMSC to table the concrete project until next month to see if volunteers would come for-

ward to do the project. Motion Carried. 

 Education: No Report 

 Congregational Care: No Report 

            Youth: No Report 

            Administrative: Will be doing staff reviews with all the staff on Monday, May 22. 

115. Heath DeJong reported on a possible candidate for the position of Director of Youth. 

116. MMSC to approved the minutes as read. 

117. MMSC to adjourn following closing prayer by Lennis Harberts. 

 

 

JJ and Tim’s ministry 

Jennifer works in the region of Palermo, Italy, as a social action worker, developing 
partnerships with medical, mental health/substance abuse, governmental, and so-
cial service entities as well as ministries focused on meeting the physical, spiritual, 
and socioeconomic needs of the over 500,000 migrants in the area, most of whom 
are from Africa and the Middle East. Tim hosts visiting RCA groups and individuals, 
introducing and connecting them with Waldensian church members and leaders. He 
also interprets the Waldensian-related refugee resource ministries, Being Church 
Together, Pelligrino della Terra and Humanitarian Corridors. Learn more 
at www.rca.org/tenclay. 

of charge. This is beneficial because it allows the children to attend a small, private, multi-
cultural school where they already have friends and a built-in support system. However, both 
the renovation of housing and the scholarships for the children to attend school here create 
economic challenges for the Diaconal Center. Therefore, the RCA Global Mission office has 
approved a new fundraising project to support the work we are doing here in Palermo to sup-
port Syrian refugees. If you, your family, your church or your community would like to sup-
port this project, you may do so by sending checks to the RCA Global Mission office (make 
sure to write on the check that the money is designated for the project “Humanitarian Corri-
dors Syrian Refugees”, or by giving a donation online at https://www.rca.org/jj-tim-tenclay 
(on the right hand side of the page you will see an orange button to click entitled “Give to 
Humanitarian Corridors Syrian Refugees). One of the pictures in this letter shows one of our 
Syrian guests meeting his classmates and teacher for the first time at the school La Noce; the 
other photo shows me enjoying a meal of Syrian food in the salon of the foresteria that we 
have turned into social housing for our Syrian guests. 
 Our last big announcement is that we will be returning to the United States in June for 
our first home assignment as RCA mission co-workers! We will arrive in time to attend the 
RCA General Synod in June, and will return to Italy the beginning of September so the girls 
can start school. The RCA Global Mission staff will be arranging our speaking engagements 
with churches during our home assignment, but unfortunately, we will not be able to see you 
all. However, if you have members or pastors of your church attending General Synod, we 
would also love to connect with you then. Also, to our wonderful supporters who send us 
mail via post, we respectfully ask that you temporarily refrain from correspondence with us 

from May to September, as we do not want risk your correspondence being lost or over-
whelming our neighbors with mail while we are in the United States. 
To God be the glory….forever and ever, Amen. 
JJ, Tim, Sophia and Petra TenClay 



 
 

June 4 West-Troy and Meggan Block/family 
 Middle-Travis and Jill Boeke/family 
 East-Jerry and Sylvia Bosma 
 
11 West-Daphne Bremer/family 
 Middle-Jerrad and Tracee Brouwer/ 
  family 
 East-Jamie and Jennifer Bruxvoort/ 
  family 
 

18 West-Jo Ann Calsbeek and Margaret 
  Calsbeek 
 Middle-Nate Buysman/family 
 East-Levi and Kira Christensen/family 
 
25 West-Tom and Ruth Dagel 
 Middle-Brian and Jamiey Daiker/ 
  family 
 East-Dale and Marilynn De Boer 

Nursery for June 9:00 am  Nursery for June 11:00 am 

June 4: Pam Vande Hoef and Jill Boeke 
11: Lesa Stofferan and Jodene Kruse 
18: Kathy Verdoorn and Marcia Van Ruler 
25: Jennifer and Ella Bruxvoort 

Greeters for June, 9 am 

June 4: Amy and Mariah Elser 
11: Karen Honken and Amy Dykstra 
18: Chrissy Ackerman and Heather Tangeman 
25: Melissa and Kalie De Boer  

Library Volunteers Sunday School Nursery 

June 4-1mogene Rasmussen 

June Il-Janice Runia 

June 18-Jennie Schram 

June 25-Pauline Van Engen 

Sunday School is finished until the fall. 

Willing Hands Group 
 

Willing Hands Group #6 will be responsible for services during the month of June. Co-
chairpersons are Luella and Harold Eggink and Darcy and Frank Martinez. 

“The best thing about the future is that it comes only one day at a 

time." –Abraham Lincoln  

 

 

FROM THE LIBRARY 
 

Last month I mentioned a lot of books had been donated to the 
library. (Thank you, again to the donor.) I have processed ap-
proximately 20 of them and would like to tell you about two. If 
you listened to Focus on the Family, you may recall a number of 
years ago there was a program about a baby that had been aborted at over seven 
months gestation and survived the saline solution used for abortions.  Read about the 
challenges that baby girl Gianna has faced and the battles she has won.  The name of 
the book is GIANNA.  What she has accomplished is amazing. 

The second book is RESCUED.  The following is what was written on the back of the 
book: A family outing in a private plane takes a tragic turn—what follows is an unfor-
gettable 15 hours of danger, rescue efforts and miracles.  "On A clear Saturday morn-
ing, professional fire captain and private pilot Brian Brown, his wife and his daughter 
headed out in their Cessna Skylark for a weekend away.  But unexpected, severe con-
ditions send the aircraft into the treacherous War Eagle, Idaho, mountainside--a re-
mote place that would make communications and rescue nearly impossible...if they 
survived. 

Their captivating story is about a family in crisis, emergency plans for survival, and 
the incredible orchestration of local, state, and national rescue workers who braved 
unpredictable obstacles to accomplish the unimaginable. 

An intriguing account of faith and courage that shows how the darkest hour can be-
come the landscape for miracles to unfold." 

Both books are in the library for you to check out.  
Jeannette Juffer 

 

"The best and most beautiful things in this world cannot be seen or 
even heard, but must be felt with the heart." –Helen Keller  



 
 

 

 

Faith Bible Study will meet on Monday, June 19 at 9:00 am in the Library. 
Leader: Janelle Van Drunen; Hostess: Phyllis Vander Linden. 

Patience Bible Study will meet on Monday, June 19 at 4:00 pm to study Les-
son 2 in our new Bible Study Book, End Times: Practical Heavenly Mindedness, 
from LifeGuide . Barb will lead lesson 4. Ellen is hostess. 

Coffee With the Pastor 

Hey Everyone...It has been decided to 

not have coffee with the pastor through 

the summer months of June-August. We 

will miss you...but we will be back! See 

you soon! 

June 4: Burdell  &  Jan Henrichs 
14: Scott  & Jamie Hulstein 
21: Mike  & Mary Hustoft 
28: Roger  & Carol Iedema 

Coffee Servers May 

June Faith In Action:  

Faith in action for this month is shut-in/nursing home residents. Make it a point to send a 

card, visit or make them feel special in some way.  

“THAT ’S NOT MY JOB”  

This is the story about four people named Everybody, Somebody, Anybody and Nobody. 

There was an important job to be done in the church and Everybody was sure that Some-

body would do it. Anybody could have done it, but Nobody did it. Somebody got angry 

about that, because it was Everybody’s job. Everybody thought Anybody could do it, but 

Nobody realized that Everybody wouldn’t do it. It ended up that Everybody blamed 

Somebody when Nobody did what Anybody could have. ~Author Unknown  



 
 

7 SE: Pastor Luke 

C: Ron Dykstra 

SW: Harold Ernst 

BE: Henry Fisher 

BW: Stan Gaalswyk 

14 SE: Lennis Harberts 

C: Pastor Luke  

SW: Ed Harskamp 

BE: Bill Hartzell 

BW: Dale Honken 

21 SE: Dan Janssen 

C: Dr. Greg Kosters 

SW: Pastor Luke  

BE: Arnie Langstraat 

BW: Ken Loerts 

29 SE: Ed Meendering 

C: Pastor Luke  

SW: Lyle Peelen 

BE: :Larry Riebeling 

BW: Cal Runia 

 

After Church Greeters for June 

If you can’t fly, then run, If you can’t run, then walk, If you can’t 

walk, then crawl, but whatever you do, you have to keep moving  

forward.” ~Martin Luther King Jr.  

  10:00 am   12:00 pm 
 
June 4:  Dale Honken  Lawrence Wiersma 
11  Stan Gaalswyk  Heath De Jong 
18  Cal Runia    Marcus De Boer 
25    Lawrence Wiersma Lennis Harberts 

Elders in Prayer Room 

 

 

Bible Study Verse: Job 22:21 

“Now acquaint yourself with Him, and be at peace; thereby good will come to you.”  
 

Thoughts 

 I sincerely hope that impatience is not one of your traits. I say this because it is in 

my nature to be an extremely impatient person - perhaps as the result of being a spoiled 

only child, or due to my arrogance. Regardless of what other excuses I may come up 

with, impatience has affected me most of my adult life; and the funny thing about it is 

that whenever I pray for patience, God does not give it to me. Instead, He gives me a 

situation where I am forced to have it! 

 Currently, I am in the midst of such a situation - waiting for something - and by 

the time you read this, I may have my answer, though I may not. When the waiting be-

gan, I thought I would have it by this time. However, now I realize that I am in the mid-

dle of another "God lesson," and the outcome will be according to God's timetable, not 

mine. 

 So, I am sure that sleepless nights and clock watching will result in what God 

wants. It took a long time for me to learn that no matter the answer, God's plan for me is 

always worth waiting for. He brought me to this place, and He will bring me through it! 

(Jim C) 
 

Action Point 

The outdoors is a wonderful place to develop a lot of different traits and talents that 

help build character, responsibility, and among other things, good ethics. I find it easiest 

to submit to God when I am outside in the midst of a hunting or fishing adventure. 

That's where I feel comfortable and more at peace. I see God in sunrises and sunsets; 

hear Him in every splash of a jumping fish, every call of a duck or goose, and in the 

cackle of a rooster pheasant. At those times, when I submit to God, the simplest of 

things become my biggest rewards. 
 

Sportsmen's Tip of the Day 

Seeing a bass swirl to chase shade or take a bug off the water's surface gets my adrenalin 

pumping. Never cast on top of the swirl, but cast to either side of it. You will have a bet-

ter chance of not spooking the fish, and instead cause it to react as it would to a so-called 

"wounded" bait fish.  

Sportsmen's Devotional 



 
 

If you would like to be in-
cluded in our Birthday and 
Anniversary Calendar and 
do not see your name, 
please contact the office 

June 2015 

 

 

 

 

1 Jessica McDyer 
   Kimberlie Alexander 

2 Lennis Harberts 
   Kalen Heronimus 

3 Tami Vander Veen 
    Jay Ten Napel 
   Adam Ackerman 

4 Tammy Breitweiser 

6 John Vos 
   Frank Martinez 
   Jill Leusink 

7 Sandy Lamfers 

8 Kelsey Joseph 

9 Lawrence Wiersma 
   Kelsey Doorenbos 
   Ahbea Harberts 
   Aysha Harberts 

11 Dale De Boer 
    Nancy Dykstra 

12 Sherri Koerselman 
     Georgia Hisek 

13 Donna Kleinwolterink 
     Noah Leusink 

15 Avery Zylstra 

16 Chris Hurlburt 

17 Minnie De Jong 
     Jacob Leusink 

18 Janelle Van Drunen 
     Mark Langstraat 
      Colby Wagenaar 
     Elizabeth Wynia 

21 Mike Block 

20 Lois Van Diepen 

22 Charles Kruger 
     Chelsea Hulstein 

23 Harold Ernst 
     Joel Van Gelder 

25 Alex Schiphoff 
     Evan Mehls 

26 Karissa Hulstein 

28 Jarred Brouwer 
     Jaxon Loerts 

30  Jahlyn De Jong 

June Anniversaries  

4-Marlin & Kathy Runia-29 years  
7-Dave and Dawn Myers-31 years  
8-Jacob and Sami Fox– 4years  
9-Jarred and Tracee Brouwer-17 years  
10-Ed and Jan Harskamp-53 years  
11-John & Sharon Bartels-51 years  
11-Dr. Brian and Heidi Sayler-23 years  
12-Loren and Deb Hulstein-32 years  
18-Chris and Tiffany Wynia-18 years  
21-Lennis and Marvella Harberts-32 years  
23-Charles and Katha Kruger-33 years  
25=Brad and Sarah Loerts-12 years  
26-Junior and Imogene Rasmussen-53 years  
27-Ron and Nancy Dykstra-42 years  
27 Curt and Peg Van Kley 25 years 
28-Mark and Tanya Dykstra-20 years  
30-Kody and Rachel Wills-5 years  

 

 

Father’s Day Meal 

The High School Remnant will be serving a Father’s Day 

Meal on Sunday, June 18th from 11am-1 pm at the Sibley 

Country Club. (*700 11th Avenue) Join us for all things Fa-

ther’s Day….hamburgers, brats, watermelon and the fixings. 

This is a free-will donation for the cost of the meal. AND... if 

you are a Golf lover you are in luck! The Golf Course is of-

fering a  Father’s Day Golfing Special: 9 holes for $10.  Bring your husbands 

and father’s out for their special day. 



 
 

 
Sun Mon Tue Wed

    

4 9am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer FR 

11 am Open Door   

Pray for our Children 

5 68:30 am Quilters  7 

11 9am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer FR 

11 am Open Door   

6:30 pm Parents meeting for 

Rocky Mountain High 

12 

 

 

Mark Hulstein 

138:30 am Quilters  

 
Michael and Chelsea Hulstein; 

Addison and Aubrey 

14 
 

 

Rod and Beth Hulstein

18 9am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer FR 

11am-1 pm Father’s Day 

Meal @Country Club (Golf 

Course) 

11 am Open Door   

199 am Faith Bible St.  

4 pm Patience Bible St.  

6:00 pm Elders Meet 

7:00 pm Consistory meets  

208:30 am Quilters  

 

 

 
Cody Hurlburt and Kristen 

Witt; Braelyn 

21 

 

   

 

Michael and Mary Hustoft

25 9am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer FR 

11 am Open Door   

Pray for our Pastor 

26 

 

 

Kay Jansen 

278:30 am Quilters  

 

 
Dan and Annette Janssen 

28 
 

 

 

Elesson and Kelsey Joseph

June 2017 

Daily Vacation Bible School Monday through Friday; 5:30

 

 

 
Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 

 

 

Melissa Hisek; Sofia, Georgia 

2 

 

Cole and Kaya Hoekstra;  

Amelia and Grace 

3 
 

 

Dale and Karen Honken 

8 9 10 
 

 

Loren and Deb Hulstein 

Rod and Beth Hulstein 

15 
 

 

Scott and Jamie Hulstein;  

Ashilyn, Karissa and Alexis 

16 

 

 

Jack Hurd 

17 
 

 

Chris and Teresa Hurlburt; 

Paige 

Michael and Mary Hustoft 

22 
 

 

 

 

Roger and Carol Iedema 

23 
 

 

 

Jason and Gina Jacobsma; 

Jaden, Alyssa and Breanna 

24 
 

 

 

 

Kelly Jacobsma 

Elesson and Kelsey Joseph 

29 
 

 

  

Jeannette Juffer 

30 
 

 

  

John and Jan Juffer 

 

Daily Vacation Bible School Monday through Friday; 5:30-8:30 pm. Dinner will be served. 


